Committee on Graduate Curriculum and Degree Requirements’ review of the Faculty Experience Survey (FES) findings of "Section 7: Opinions About New CUNY Initiatives: In Principle and Implementation at Your College," focused on questions 7e, 7i, and 7j since these items deviated from the overall CUNY average in these areas reflecting that the faculty at Brooklyn College have had a negative experience when compared to the other CUNY campuses.

Benefits:

It is a global trend and does generate revenue for the college. Secondly, establishing on-line courses makes education more accessible for our students. 
The process of evaluating online courses appears easier and perhaps more thorough than existing procedures of curriculum document reviews and departmental faculty observations and student evaluations. The online text provides syllabi, assignments, communications with students, etc.  

Concerns:

Quality of online courses and danger of becoming a “diploma mill,” like Phoenix University? Is graduate work best handled in face-to-face discussions rather than online interactions?  Would responses to this issue be department specific? History? Computer and Information Science? 

How does the professor uphold BC's academic integrity policy when students are taking tests and other assessment forms in the absence of a monitor?  

Online courses have an inbuilt monitoring process, except perhaps for some emails. The committee has learned that at some colleges designated administrators can drop into an online class at any time to see what is going on. This, however, might not, and perhaps should not, be possible in an institution with a faculty union. 

The Graduate Committee has learned that the Distance Education training Council in Washington DC requires all of their accredited institutions to demonstrate a plan for faculty evaluation. The committee will try to determine if the Middle States Association, which accredits Brooklyn College, has some guidelines for the evaluation of online courses.  
Plan of action for online courses in Brooklyn College

Responsibility of Curriculum Committees is to ensure that all courses meet the same standards: that is, on-line and on-campus courses must meet the same standards in terms of material and concepts covered, and in terms of assessment of student outcomes.

Resolutions:
1. Some courses that require much interactive group discussion may not be
appropriate for online learning.

2. Of course online courses should meet the same standards as in class
courses. By the same token workload and registration limits should NOT be
different for online courses. Virtual faculty observations similar to in-class semester observations.
3. Intellectual property developed for the online course (class notes,
etc.) should be regarded in the same way by the college as handwritten or
photocopied materials. No assumption of "ownership" by the university
should take place than is different from an in-class dissemination of the
same materials. 

4. Scheduled online interactions (virtual office hours) between faculty and students to allow regular rather than sporadic email interactions.

